HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:

January, 24th, 2017 at 5:30 PM - 100 Oak St.,








Harwich, MA 02645 
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 

John Mahan, David Nixon, Vahan Khachadoorian, via telecom






Jan Bowers, Lee Culver and Frank Crowley via telecom.

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:

Eric Beebe, Lee Ames

OTHERS PRESENT:
Terry Moran, Chip Hayden, Mark McManus, Chris Marchese, Richard Berube
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:
· Terry Moran, representing the Cape Cod Senior Softball League, spoke to the Commission about Potter and Senior Memorial fields. Right now there are 3 sheds there. He presented a plan for permanent restrooms with a storage area that could take the place of the 3 existing sheds.  He asked if electricity for the proposed building might be able to be run from the WHF scoreboard or the High School. They estimate construction at 2-250k. He also asked if funding would be available through CPC for the bathhouse portion and funding for storage from would come from their organization. The facility would also include storage for MRHS and Town DPW. John Mahan stated the Commission will take the request under advisement. They will have Boo at DPW look at the plans and they would also need the BOH to figure out the septic location.

· Richard Berube, Harwich DPW - 

1. DPW needs the BOH to figure out septic placement and do a perk test for Brooks Park. John Mahan said he would speak with Paula at the Health Department about the septic location. The rough grade is done and t-base is down in the new parking area except for the top two inches to be finished in the spring. The pathways have also all been graded. One change is that he would like to take out a few of the scrub pines and put in four nice shade trees in their place and this would also clear some space for benches. 

2. David Nixon asked Boo can we could add 4’ to each side of the length of the tennis backboard wall, making it 40' wide instead of 32’ wide.  

A motion was made by David Nixon to increase the tennis backboard and pad width to 40’. The motion was not seconded. David Nixon rescinds the motion.
i. Boo told the Commission that DPW needs to add on to their storage at WHF. 

i. The scoreboard at WHF is in need of repairs again. This spring it will need quite a few lights replaced and new lexan. Boo told members the current scoreboard is at lease 20 years old and had a cost of approximately 65k when purchased new.
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Approval of Commission meeting minutes from 11/22/17. 

A motion was made by Lee Culver to approve the minutes from 11/27/16 as written; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers. Vote is in favor, 5 in favor 1 abstain.
· Director’s Report - 
· Winter Programs - We are in the middle of a very successful winter programming season with great registration numbers.  We are also putting out our February School Vacation flyer which will include several Family Nights and a field trip for elementary age children to the Caleb Nickerson House.  The Family nights will consist of a Candy Bar Bingo Night, a Family Gym Games Night, and a Breakfast for Dinner and a Movie Night.
· USTA Grants - Sue Fraser met with a representative of the USTA and we will be submitting paperwork for another grant this year.  Last year we purchased tennis equipment with the grant monies received for use in Recreation programming.
· Whitehouse Field Fencing Project - Green Acres Landscaping has been working on this project and has the poles up for the new fence.  Work will be done well in time for the spring season. 
· Brooks Phase 3 Update - Robert Our, the contractor, began work on the parking area at Brooks Park in leveling, grading and t-basing all areas for preparation.  They will be back in early spring to lay the asphalt.  
· CPC Applications - We were approved for all 3 of our CPC requests this year.  These will all be put into article form for the May Annual Town Meeting.  The projects are Brooks Park Phase 4, new irrigation system at Whitehouse Field, and fit stations around Veterans Memorial Field track.  
· FY2018 Budget - I will be presenting our Recreation Department budget to the Board of Selectmen and the Finance Committee on March 4th at 2:30 at the Community Center.  The Town Administrator will be scheduling times with each Department Head to meet on budget prior to the presentation.  I have not had my time scheduled with the Town Administrator yet. 
· Whitehouse Field Scoreboard - Boo informed me that the scoreboard at Whitehouse Field needs some repair work; mostly cosmetic and bulbs.  I contacted Hampden Engineering who has done work on the scoreboard in the past.  Their quote for the project without even seeing the scoreboard yet was around $1000 for travel and time.  I am looking into other companies to see if we can get a more competitive price on any repairs that might have to be done.  
· Capital Articles - Our application for funding for the Red River Parking lot was officially approved and will go forth at Annual Town Meeting as an article for $225,000.
· Budget Report - A current budget report was given to Commission members 

· Property Maintenance Report - 

· The fence cap at Potters Field needs to be replaced. 

· Frank Crowley asked about the Doane Park Irrigation project. The 5k cost is to be split between the Garden Club and the Town.
· Chairman’s Report
· Ethics training
· Harwich Fire Association is donating a portable defibrillator to be used by the Pickleball players and shared between Brooks Park and the middle school.
· Liaison Report  
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· David reported that all three of the articles submitted for funding were approved, but there will now be a re-voted due to some meeting law issues on notifications.
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver
· Carolyn is now scheduling and renting rooms at the middle school. 
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Nauset Crew - Application for use of Long Pond.
· Guild of Harwich Artists - Application for use of Doane Park for Art in the Park Mondays.
· ECAC - Application for use of WHF for Tournament.
· Letter from Adam Muss requesting use of a beach for a seasonal soccer program. 

A motion was made by Lee Culver to reject this request for a beach soccer program due to parking and hours issues; the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers. Vote was unanimous. 6 in favor.
· CPC Email - Notification of article re-vote.
· An email was received from Alan Young regarding a beach issue.
OLD BUSINESS
· Brooks Phase 3 Update 
· Brooks Phase 4 Requests

· Whitehouse Fencing Update

NEW BUSINESS 
· Brooks Pavilion Exact Location - Commission members will go to Brooks Park before the next meeting to see if it should go on the right or the left.

· CPC 2017 Articles - Eric Beebe asked about plans for Brooks Park Phase 5. He suggested LED lighting be considered. Also the WHF Scoreboard needs to be replaced. David Nixon reminded members that Sand Pond is in dyer need of an upgrade as well. 

· There is a Recreation Commission vacancy.
· The next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday February 28th, 2017 at 5:30 pm.

OPEN SESSION*
None
ADJOURN MEETING
A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Culver at 7:00 pm, the motion was seconded by Jan Bowers; vote was unanimous. 
Submitted by:

Lee Ames, Executive Assistant
Harwich Recreation & Youth
Commission Secretary
